
 
SAINT ANTHONY OF PADUA 

A MEMBER OF ST. GEORGE DEANERY 

16TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

               JULY 17TH, 2016 
 

Pastor:  Father Tom Extejt  ~ Office: 419-659-2263 or 419-659-4190 e-mail:  tjextejt@sa.noacsc.org 
Deacon:  Mr. James Dunn: 659-2707 e-mail:  jdunn9@woh.rr.com 

Principal:  Mr. Scott Hummel: 659-2103 Fax: 659-4194   e-mail:  hummels@sa.noacsc.org 
 Parish Office: Mrs. Marilyn Siefker:  419-659-2263 Office Fax: 419- 659-5202 e-mail:   siefkem@sa.noacsc.org 

CCD Program Leader, Judy Schroeder : 419-659-5498  e-mail:  judyfhc@yahoo.com 
Youth Minister:  Hannah Warren: 419-303-5476  e-mail:  lifeteen@sa.noacsc.org 

Parish Office Hours:  Monday Thru Friday ~ 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
St. Anthony Parish Website:  www.cgstanthony.org 

St. Anthony School Website:  www.stanthonyschool.info 
        *******************************************************************************************************  

  *********************************************************************************************** 
                                                                              Mass Schedule 
   July    19   Tuesday            6:30 p.m. Mass      Weekday ~ {Deceased Members of the Robert Kohls Family} 
   July    19   Tuesday                                           Confession, Exposition & Adoration After Mass                                       

July    20   Wednesday       8:00 a.m. Mass      Weekday ~ {Elmer & Audrey Vorst} 
   July    20   Wednesday     10:30 a.m. Mass      Hilty Home ~ {For The Parish}       
   July    21   Thursday           8:00 a.m. Mass      Weekday ~ {Alvin Best}                   

July    22   Friday            8:00 a.m. Mass       St. Mary Magdalene ~ {William & Ethel Hoffman}   
   July    23   Saturday           8:00 a.m.  Rosary         
   July    23   Saturday           4:30 p.m. Mass       Vigil~17th Sunday in Ordinary Time~{Carl Candler ~ Lucille Ricker ~ 

    Jane (Korte) Williams ~ Deceased Members of the Sylvester & Anastasia Kiene Family ~ 
                  Deceased Members of the Raymond & Marie Korte Family}        
July    24   Sunday             8:30 a.m. Mass       17th Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ {Ronald Pitson ~ Virgil Heitmeyer ~  
               Deceased Members of the Edward F. & Elizabeth Morman Family ~  
       Deceased Members of the Ralph & Beatrice Schroeder Family}       
July    24   Sunday           11:00 a.m. Mass       17th Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ {Alice Robbins ~    
            Carl & Edna Mae McCrate } 
********************************************************************************************** 
                                                       Servers 
July      19   Tuesday         6:30 p.m. Mass  Elizabeth Morman                                          
July      20   Wednesday    8:00 a.m. Mass       Derek Birkemeier                                
July      21   Thursday        8:00 a.m. Mass      Jevin Langhals     
July      22   Friday            8:00 a.m. Mass       Zach Warnecke  
July      23   Saturday        4:30 p.m. Mass       Taylor Schroeder, Aaron Tabler, Clay Bonnell 
July      24   Sunday          8:30 a.m. Mass       Andrew Morman, Mike Morman, Roy Langhals                
July      24   Sunday        11:00 a.m. Mass       Megan Bogart, Mackenzie King, Kennedy Smith 
*********************************************************************************************  

                                                    Commentators 
July      23    Saturday       4:30 p.m. Mass       Bruce Stephens   
July      24    Sunday         8:30 a.m.  Mass      Carl Warnecke                                                                        
July      24    Sunday       11:00 a.m.  Mass      Dee Griffith 

  **********************************************************************************************                                                                      

                                                                               Eucharistic Ministers 
July     23  Saturday   4:30 p.m. Mass    Sue McDowell, Norm Schnipke, Jim Tabler, Sue Knott, Marge Tabler       
July     24  Sunday     8:30 a.m. Mass    Kate Morman, Doug Langhals, Charlie Schmiesing,     
            Mary Ann Schroeder, Marilyn Siefker 
July     24  Sunday   11:00 a.m. Mass    James Bishop, Troy King, Bob Maag, Lisa Meuleman, Anne Schroeder 
   
July     24    Hilty Home ~ Marge Roth 
 

                                                                                ~ Hilty Home Residents ~ 
           Wilbert Roof-Room 105B; Jan Kiene-Room 116; Mary Maag-Room 119; Bill Alt-Room 121; Ed Schulte-Room 125;  
         Betty Meyer-Room 201A; Lucille Karhoff-Room 202B; Agnes Friedel-Room 203A; Margaret Rosenbauer-Room 208B;  

              Dolores Daniels-Room 209B; Beatrice Inkrott-Room 212B; Mary Margaret Bockrath-Room 214B;                                 
                     Dorothy Geiger-Room 215A; Mary Rita Fischbach-Room 215B; Cathy Ruhe-Room 306;    
                  Jim Fischbach-Room 314; Ann Heimann-Room 507; Paula Stechschulte-Room 513 

 
 

  Cell phones, emails, faxes, texts and voice mails can reduce our lives to a continual series of interrupted 
moments.  Listen to Jesus in today's gospel:  You are anxious about many things, robbing us of the precious time 

needed to BE with others.  
Quality time is QUANTITY time. 



         *********************************************************************************************
     
         July         23    Saturday      4:30 p.m. Mass

July         24    Sunday        8:30 a.m. Mass
July         24    Sunday      11:00 a.m. Ma
*********************************************************************************************
                                                                            
                                                                  
                                                  Tuesday ~
**********************************************************************************************
        Income For The Week of July 10th
Sunday  ~ 184                                   
Children's ~  22                           
                               
Festival                                                 
Miscellaneous                               
Total Income                               
**********************************************************************************************

300 Club W
*******************************************************************************************

Best wishes to Mackenzie & Taylor who will be married on Saturday, July 23rd, here at St. Anthony's.
May the 

***********************************************************************************************
 
                                    The St. Anthony family extends our sincere sympathy to the family and friend
                     who died on Tuesday, July 12th.  A Mass of Resurrection was celebrated for Julie on Friday, Jul
  May our prayers and the grace of God see you through this very difficult time.
 
***********************************************************************************************
Pure Fatherhood ~ Father's are the link between heaven and earth and are inte
Father.  Pure Fatherhood is a humorous talk by Devin Schadt who draws on the example of St. Joseph.  You are 
called to authentic fatherly greatness.  Learn more about it on this CD located on the Deepen Your Faith display
Sycamore Street entrances of the church.  A $3.00 do
  
Scrip ~ Scrip will be available this weekend, 
are:  Ken & Connie Kruse, Marge Tabler
 
K of C ~ Will be meeting on Tuesday, July 19th

the church basement at 7:35 p.m. and go up to the main church to recite the Rosary before the Blessed 
 
K of C Family Picnic & Golf Outing ~
Sunday, July 24th at 5:00 p.m.  All K of C members and their families are invited.  Please bring a picnic dish to 
share.  The K of C will provide the meat.  Before the picnic, we will be having a 9
Course in Ottawa for members and their families.  The tee time will be 1:00 p.m.  Anyone interested in golfing or for 
more information, contact Dave Ellerb
 
2nd Early Bird Winner ~  Congratulations to Duane & Janice Meyer of Ottawa, who won our 2nd Early Bird  
drawing for $100.00.  When contacted
our school.  We truly appreciate their generosity.  The seller of the 
 
Lost & Found ~ Lost & Found items found in the church are in a blue container on the landing at the Sycamore Street 
entrances of the church.  If anyone is missing a scarf, glove, children's book or 
out.  Items that are unclaimed in the nex
 
High School Summer Retreat ~ 
July 28th,  from 8:45 a.m. - 11:30 p
return back to St. Anthony's.  The retreat is open to all high school youth in the deanery.  The cost is
Please call Hannah Warren @ 419
 
NaPro Technology ~ What is it? ~
Monday, July 18th, 7:00 - 8:00 p.m. at St. John's Parish Center.  Learn about real solutions to real problems in 
connection with:  infertility, premenst
prematurity prevention, menstrual cramps, ovarian cysts, polycystic ovarian disease, postpartum depression, horm
abnormalities and more.  For more information
 Save the Date ~ Coming soon ~ NaPro Women's Health Seminar on Saturday, August 27th, 10:00 a.m. to 
4:00 p.m. at St. John's Parish.  M
 

*********************************************************************************************
                              Ushers 

:30 p.m. Mass  Scott Hummel, Cody Wagner, Bill Roth, Nick Schroeder
30 a.m. Mass  Dan Maag, Adam Siefker, Dan Selhorst, Karl Verhoff

11:00 a.m. Mass  Al Schroeder, Dale Schroeder, Alan Stover, Roger Wenzinger
*********************************************************************************************
                                                                            ~ Confessions ~   
                                                                  Saturday ~ 3:00 - 4:00 p.m. 

Tuesday ~ Confession & Exposition After Mass
**********************************************************************************************

July 10th     
           $ 6,469.00                                 Ordinary Parish &

                                        75.02                                 Payroll ~ 7/15 
          6,544.02                                 Taxes & 403

                       3,445.00                                 Total Expenses
                   32.00                                    

    $ 10,021.02  
**********************************************************************************************

300 Club Winner ~ July 16th ~ Gary & Kate Morman
*******************************************************************************************

Marriage Bans III ~ Mackenzie Vorst & Taylor Cook
 

Best wishes to Mackenzie & Taylor who will be married on Saturday, July 23rd, here at St. Anthony's.
May the Lord bless you both with a lifetime of happiness together.

***********************************************************************************************

The St. Anthony family extends our sincere sympathy to the family and friend
who died on Tuesday, July 12th.  A Mass of Resurrection was celebrated for Julie on Friday, Jul

May our prayers and the grace of God see you through this very difficult time.

***********************************************************************************************
Father's are the link between heaven and earth and are inte

is a humorous talk by Devin Schadt who draws on the example of St. Joseph.  You are 
erly greatness.  Learn more about it on this CD located on the Deepen Your Faith display

nces of the church.  A $3.00 donation is requested.  Evangelize by passing it on!

available this weekend, July 16th & July 17th, after Mass in the church basement.
Marge Tabler and Anne Schroeder. 

Tuesday, July 19th at 8:00 p.m. in the church basement.  
the church basement at 7:35 p.m. and go up to the main church to recite the Rosary before the Blessed 

Outing ~ The K of C will be having a family picnic at the St. Anthony parish hall on 
at 5:00 p.m.  All K of C members and their families are invited.  Please bring a picnic dish to 

C will provide the meat.  Before the picnic, we will be having a 9
Course in Ottawa for members and their families.  The tee time will be 1:00 p.m.  Anyone interested in golfing or for 
more information, contact Dave Ellerbrock at 419-659-5833. 

Congratulations to Duane & Janice Meyer of Ottawa, who won our 2nd Early Bird  
When contacted about their winnings, they requested to donate $50.00 of their winnings 

We truly appreciate their generosity.  The seller of the 2nd Early Bird drawing ticket i

Found items found in the church are in a blue container on the landing at the Sycamore Street 
entrances of the church.  If anyone is missing a scarf, glove, children's book or 

in the next few weeks, will be sold at the festival Garage Sale.  

~  The "Works of Mercy" High School Summer Retreat w
11:30 p.m.  The day will begin at St. Anthony church basement, 

return back to St. Anthony's.  The retreat is open to all high school youth in the deanery.  The cost is
Please call Hannah Warren @ 419-303-5476 with any questions. 

What is it? ~ Come watch an informational DVD explaining NaPro TECHNOLOGY, 
8:00 p.m. at St. John's Parish Center.  Learn about real solutions to real problems in 

connection with:  infertility, premenstrual syndrome (PMS), irregular or abnormal bleeding, repetitive miscarriage, 
ual cramps, ovarian cysts, polycystic ovarian disease, postpartum depression, horm

For more information, pick up a pamphlet at the Sycamore S
Save the Date ~ Coming soon ~ NaPro Women's Health Seminar on Saturday, August 27th, 10:00 a.m. to 

.  More information will be in future bu

*********************************************************************************************

Scott Hummel, Cody Wagner, Bill Roth, Nick Schroeder  
Dan Maag, Adam Siefker, Dan Selhorst, Karl Verhoff                                                     
Al Schroeder, Dale Schroeder, Alan Stover, Roger Wenzinger 

*********************************************************************************************

 
After Mass 

**********************************************************************************************
    Expenses For The Week of July 10th

Ordinary Parish & School Expenses  $     
Payroll ~ 7/15                                        16,030.57
Taxes & 403-B                                        
Total Expenses                                 $  21,003.42

 
                                                      

**********************************************************************************************
nner ~ July 16th ~ Gary & Kate Morman ~ Ticket #194 ~ $100.00 

*******************************************************************************************
~ Mackenzie Vorst & Taylor Cook 

Best wishes to Mackenzie & Taylor who will be married on Saturday, July 23rd, here at St. Anthony's.
Lord bless you both with a lifetime of happiness together.  

***********************************************************************************************

The St. Anthony family extends our sincere sympathy to the family and friends of Julie King,
who died on Tuesday, July 12th.  A Mass of Resurrection was celebrated for Julie on Friday, Jul

May our prayers and the grace of God see you through this very difficult time. 

***********************************************************************************************
Father's are the link between heaven and earth and are intended to be an image of our Heavenly 

is a humorous talk by Devin Schadt who draws on the example of St. Joseph.  You are 
erly greatness.  Learn more about it on this CD located on the Deepen Your Faith display

nation is requested.  Evangelize by passing it on! 

, after Mass in the church basement.  The helpers 

at 8:00 p.m. in the church basement.  Members will congregate in 
the church basement at 7:35 p.m. and go up to the main church to recite the Rosary before the Blessed Sacrament.

The K of C will be having a family picnic at the St. Anthony parish hall on 
at 5:00 p.m.  All K of C members and their families are invited.  Please bring a picnic dish to 

C will provide the meat.  Before the picnic, we will be having a 9-hole golf outing at Pike Run Golf 
Course in Ottawa for members and their families.  The tee time will be 1:00 p.m.  Anyone interested in golfing or for 

Congratulations to Duane & Janice Meyer of Ottawa, who won our 2nd Early Bird  
they requested to donate $50.00 of their winnings 

2nd Early Bird drawing ticket is Elaine Niese.

Found items found in the church are in a blue container on the landing at the Sycamore Street 
entrances of the church.  If anyone is missing a scarf, glove, children's book or any other small item, please 

will be sold at the festival Garage Sale.   

The "Works of Mercy" High School Summer Retreat will be on Thursday, 

The day will begin at St. Anthony church basement, go on a day trip, and 
return back to St. Anthony's.  The retreat is open to all high school youth in the deanery.  The cost is $15.00.

Come watch an informational DVD explaining NaPro TECHNOLOGY, 
8:00 p.m. at St. John's Parish Center.  Learn about real solutions to real problems in 

irregular or abnormal bleeding, repetitive miscarriage, 
ual cramps, ovarian cysts, polycystic ovarian disease, postpartum depression, horm

pick up a pamphlet at the Sycamore Street entrances of the church.
Save the Date ~ Coming soon ~ NaPro Women's Health Seminar on Saturday, August 27th, 10:00 a.m. to 

 bulletins. 

********************************************************************************************** 

     
                                                     

 
********************************************************************************************** 

**********************************************************************************************                                               
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     406.03  
16,030.57 

    4,566.82  
21,003.42 

                                               
***********************************************************************************************  

*********************************************************************************************** 

Best wishes to Mackenzie & Taylor who will be married on Saturday, July 23rd, here at St. Anthony's. 

*********************************************************************************************** 

of Julie King, 
who died on Tuesday, July 12th.  A Mass of Resurrection was celebrated for Julie on Friday, July 15th.      

*********************************************************************************************** 
ded to be an image of our Heavenly 

is a humorous talk by Devin Schadt who draws on the example of St. Joseph.  You are 
erly greatness.  Learn more about it on this CD located on the Deepen Your Faith display at the 

The helpers 

embers will congregate in 
Sacrament. 

The K of C will be having a family picnic at the St. Anthony parish hall on 
at 5:00 p.m.  All K of C members and their families are invited.  Please bring a picnic dish to 

hole golf outing at Pike Run Golf 
Course in Ottawa for members and their families.  The tee time will be 1:00 p.m.  Anyone interested in golfing or for 

Congratulations to Duane & Janice Meyer of Ottawa, who won our 2nd Early Bird  
they requested to donate $50.00 of their winnings back to 

s Elaine Niese.  

Found items found in the church are in a blue container on the landing at the Sycamore Street 
check it 

Thursday,        

go on a day trip, and 
00.      

Come watch an informational DVD explaining NaPro TECHNOLOGY,    
8:00 p.m. at St. John's Parish Center.  Learn about real solutions to real problems in 

irregular or abnormal bleeding, repetitive miscarriage, 
ual cramps, ovarian cysts, polycystic ovarian disease, postpartum depression, hormonal 

treet entrances of the church. 
Save the Date ~ Coming soon ~ NaPro Women's Health Seminar on Saturday, August 27th, 10:00 a.m. to 



********************************************************************************************** 

"2016" Summer Festival  
 
New To This Year's Festival! ~ Wine will be available for purchase Saturday evening and also on Sunday.  Wine will 
be located by the Money Wheel.   
 
Saturday Evening ~ We are having BBQ ribs and chicken dinners along with a baked potato, applesauce and dinner 
roll ~ all for $8.00.  They will be serving under the hamburger tent after the 4:30 p.m. Mass until all the dinners are 
sold.  Eat your dinner on the grounds or take it home to enjoy.  Hamburgers and French Fries will be available after 
6:00 p.m..  Music will be provided by Truck Stop Manners Band from 7:00 to 10:00 p.m. 

5-K ~ Are you ready to run?  How about walk? The festival 5-K run/walk will be on Saturday, August 6th, at         
7:00 p.m.  There will be awards for top male/female finishers, as well as the top 3 male/female in 14 different age 
groups, and fastest male and female St Anthony parishioner.  Pre-registration before July 29th ~  $20/$13 
(with/without shirt) and Race day registration: $22/$15 (with/without shirt pending on availability).  Results will be 
posted on: www.grovedc.com.  Questions and registration form requests: Hannah Warren @ 419-303-5476 
(hlw2believe@gmail.com).    

5-K ~ Dads Going the Distance ~  New this year; the Columbus Grove Knights of Columbus are giving special 
recognition to dads who run the 5-K with their children.  Children must be dependants to qualify.  These men make 
for great examples of domestic church leaders.  Go Dad! 

Country Store ~ It's that time of year again!  We had a WONDERFUL variety last year and hope to do the same this 
year.  In previous years some of the raffle items included:  corn hole games, processed hog, Blessed Virgin garden 
statue, toy barn, bikes, electric scooters, John Deere items, Case IH items, stained glass items, garden bench,          
kids' games/toys, jewelry, blankets, a wide variety of gift cards and MANY MORE.  Scrip cards are always a good 
idea.  All items are very much appreciated.  Thanks for your generosity!  If you have any questions, please call     
Kate Morman at 419-659-6085 or Lynn Downing at 419-659-5372. 
 
Cash or Car!   With the success we had last year and the many positive comments, we will again be raffling off up to 
$20,000 toward the purchase of a new vehicle or $15,000 in cash at the summer festival this year. The advantage of 
this approach has been that the winner can purchase any new vehicle of any color. It also gives the winner the option 
of taking cash and not having the hassle of selling the vehicle.  H & K Chevrolet from Continental has again offered 
to showcase their new vehicles for our festival.  If you would like to purchase tickets or if you have any questions, 
call Mike Birkemeier at 419-659-2954 or Mark Edelbrock at 419-659-2269.  If you can help sell tickets before and 
after weekend Masses, please contact  Mark Edelbrock at 419-659-2269. 
 
Festival Garage Sale ~ Items are once again being accepted for the festival garage sale.  Please leave your items by 
the shed or, if weather might be threatening, on the steps on the northwest corner of the school (near the modular 
unit).  Unfortunately we are unable to accept clothing, TV's, or computers/printers. Please drop off all items for the 
garage sale by SUNDAY, JULY 24th, to allow time for organizing and pricing of the items. 
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 
Festival Cleaning ~ We will be cleaning the kitchen in the parish hall and other jobs in preparation for the festival on 
Tuesday, July 19th at 8:00 a.m.  Could You Help For An Hour?  We truly appreciate all those who take the time to 
help us "spruce up a bit" for our parish festival. 
 
Thursday ~ We will be making coleslaw on Thursday, August 4th at 8:30 a.m. in the church basement.  If you are 
donating cabbage, please have the cabbage to the church basement by Wednesday evening, August 3rd. 
 
Thursday ~ We will be cutting up the beef on Thursday, August 4th at 1:00 p.m.  If you have a knife that would 
work great for cutting up beef, please feel free to bring it with you. 
 
Friday ~ We will be setting up the hall and the outside booths, Friday, August 5th at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Saturday ~ We will be cleaning the chicken on Saturday, August 6th at 8:00 a.m. in the church basement.  Please 
bring your poultry scissors or a sharp knife you prefer to use.  We only need to clean the chicken.  The chicken is 
already cut into pieces. 
 
Monday ~ Festival clean up will be Monday, August 8th at 8:00 a.m. 
 
 If you can come and help with any of the above even for a short while, please come.  These jobs can be 
completed in one hour if we have volunteers.  This year we will also have young adults available to babysit for 
toddlers and young children while the volunteers help with the coleslaw, cutting up the beef and cleaning the 
chicken.  So if you can help, feel free to bring your little ones along!     
 
********************************************************************************************** 
 



Emergency Request For Blood Donors! ~ Right now, the American Red Cross has a significant blood shortage and 
is issuing an emergency request for eligible blood and platelet donors of all blood types to roll up a sleeve now and 
help save lives. With less than a five-day blood supply on hand, your blood is more important than ever!  Blood 
donations are being distributed to hospitals faster than donations are coming in.  On July 22nd, I am partnering with 
the American Red Cross to host a blood drive at the Columbus Grove American Legion from 1:00 p.m.- 7:00 p.m. To 
schedule an appointment, please visit redcrossblood.org and enter sponsor code:  AMERLEGCOLUMBUSGROVE. If 
you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 567-242-8316. Thanks for your generous donation!  
                    Candace Downing 
 
Hello Parish Family,  My name is Ashley Langhals and I graduated in May from Bowling Green State University 
with a degree in speech therapy. While there, I found a passion for serving others. I have decided to join the Jesuit 
Volunteer Corps and do a year of volunteer work as my next endeavor. I will be moving to Syracuse, New York, in 
August to work at the Vincent House owned by Catholic Charities. The Vincent House offers youth a safe, supportive, 
and positive alternative to the distressed neighborhood environment in the Westside neighborhood of Syracuse. I will 
work in the Universal Pre-Kindergarten, After-School Elementary, and Teen Program assisting in planning daily 
activities, greeting youth as they arrive at the center, helping supervise free-time activity and snack distribution, and 
facilitating a small group of youth during programs. In order to make my trip successful I need to do some 
fundraising. So, I am doing odd jobs to raise money for my trip. I can pull weeds, mulch, wash windows, clean house, 
or anything else that you need done for a donation to my trip. So if you or anyone you know needs some work done, 
please call or email me at 419-340-7052 lashley@bgsu.edu. Thank you for your time and I look forward to hearing 
from you. 
                    Ashley Langhals 
 
 
 

 
 

  
LIVES MATTER:  When I was very young and growing up in Toledo, I was taught to be careful around black 
people.  Later on I found out that they were taught to be careful around white people.  We were taught to lock our 
doors and watch our money.  They were taught to always follow orders and to never act superior.  Since those days, 
race relations have had their ups and downs.  Right now we are in a “down” period – probably the farthest “down” 
we’ve been since President Obama was elected.  People are trying to find a way to come together and achieve some 
mutual understanding, but there are also voices of hate among whites and blacks both.  I listened to a panel discussion 
on Fox News with about twenty people, both black and white, representing middle-of-the-road views and extreme 
views.  Some sensible people spoke whose words were a challenge to white and black people alike.  Others on the 
panel spoke messages full of hate. 
 I’m not sure what people in this parish think of President George W. Bush, but I thought he said something 
very wise at the public funeral for the five slain officers.  He said, “Argument turns too easily into animosity.  
Disagreement escalates too quickly into de-humanization.  Too often, we judge other groups by their worst examples, 
while judging ourselves by our best intentions.  And this has strained our bonds of understanding and common 
purpose.” 
 

So how do we get to a state where all lives matter – black lives, Muslim lives, Putnam County lives?   

• First, admit our own failings.  We’ve turned a blind eye to minorities and their difficulties too long.   

• Second, don’t judge an entire group by the worst examples among their ranks.  My experience in the central 
city was that black people want the same things we do:  that they, their elders, and their children be treated 
with dignity;  that their children have the education they need for a secure, happy future;  and that their 
property be secure.  Black people shouldn’t be judged by the criminal element among them, or by some of 
their self-proclaimed “leaders” with radical messages. 

• Third, teach your children well.  Teach them to respect all people, and to speak of them as is fitting for God’s 
children.  Also show them what Christian marriage looks like:  a man and a woman in a loving, perpetual, 
faithful commitment.  Too often our problems today stem from kids having to raise themselves because the 
parents are too occupied with some private pursuit like money or sports.  Or the parents are dealing with an 
addiction, and they have no energy left to deal with kids.  Kids who raise themselves are prone to apathy, 
anger, and finding violent ways to cope.  Many kids of this parish will eventually leave Putnam County.  If 
they have the right ideals about marriage, they and their future spouses may be able to positively influence 
someone who grew up with the wrong ideals, or with no ideals at all. 

• Fourth, pray.  President Obama, whom I often disagree with, quoted the prophet Ezekiel and said that we need 
to ask God to take away our hearts of stone and give us hearts of flesh.  Pray for families, pray for our country, 
pray for its leaders and for those who want to become leaders.  Prayer will teach us all how to be on God’s 
side, and He will give all of us the courage to change so that all lives matter. 

 
THANKS TO OUR WORKERS:  Thanks to Shane Sudlow, who used his equipment to uproot the overgrown 
bushes along the east side of the church.  Thanks to our summer maintenance staff, Taylor and Alex Giesige, who 
hauled them to the dump.  Thanks to the men of the Knights of Columbus who removed the large fir tree that stood 
between the rectory and the garage, and who also seal-coated the rectory deck.     
             Father Tom 

  


